
BILLINGS COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT #1 
OFFICIAL Minutes of Special Meeting 

December 4, 2017 
 
A special meeting of the Billings County School Board was called to order at 6:00 p.m. MT, Monday, 
December 4, 2017, at Prairie School in Fairfield.  Present were Lynn Arthaud, Joey Kessel, Stacey Kessel, 
Mike Klatt, Julie Reis, Principal Shae Peplinski, Assistant Principal Danielle O’Brien, Business Manager 
Simnioniw, and members of the public. 
 
The purpose of the meeting was to provide information on the Prairie School Expansion Project, answer 
questions regarding the project, and solicit input from the meeting participants. 
 
Billings County School District administrative staff and board members provided information regarding 
the project and answered meeting participants’ questions.  Meeting attendees were given a survey at the 
conclusion of the informational meeting requesting feedback for or against the project or comments and 
suggestions regarding the project. 
 
Reis moved, Joey Kessel seconded, to adjourn.  All were in favor. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 
 
____________________________ 
Lynn Arthaud, President 
 
________________________________ 
Tammy Simnioniw, Business Manager 


